Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group
at Ruan Reading Room, 7 pm on 16th July 2014
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1. Apologies:  Julian German, Ralph German, Julie Johns. Derek Julyan, David Spreadborough
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period – no one wished to speak
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 18th June 2014

Acceptance proposed by DH and seconded by DG

5. Matters Arising – None
6. Chairman’s Report of 11th July 2014

JS confirmed that the draft plan had today been sent to NPIER and he was hoping for a response within 10 days. He had also received feedback from English Heritage who had no issues with a “very professional document”

CW enquired if after the last SG meeting JS had received a response from the National Trust. JS explained that he had spoken to Bill Makin who was to look through the draft plan but to date there had been no response. Most SG members agreed with DH that nothing more could be done at this stage.
Acceptance proposed by DHu and seconded by BW

7. Finance report

JA explained the invoice for Weebly Pro Site

Acceptance proposed by CW and seconded by GW

8. Pre-submission Consultation

a) Update on amendments to the Draft

JS introduced this item by explaining that there are still 5 areas in the draft Plan which need amendment prior to 3rd August and the consultation period:
i) LA1 where awaiting Rob Lacey’s (RL) feedback on incorporation of reference to AONB policies

ii) CR2 where GP has suggested some changes to strengthen the policy

iii) Development Checklist and Toolkit application – awaiting RL feedback
iv) Narrative on Housing to be amended to better explain ‘need’

v) Narrative on Renewable Energy to be reviewed

JA reported that the MT had held many more discussions with both Cornwall Council (CC) and AONB and the feedback was that the draft has improved, there was nothing ‘illegal’, and it was in line with the emerging local plan. He advised that he was gradually adding all documents to the website which should be completed by the end of July and also working on background information for the examiner. He then invited comments/feedback from the SG and requested that any written input be submitted within the next 7 days:
DH and CW both stated that it is an ‘honourable document’
DHu made 3 points:

i) Feels the word ‘guidance’ in relation to housing should be stronger
ii) CD1 (xiv) - feels light and noise pollution should be added

iii) Likewise in CD3

PM enquired whether the term ‘infill land’ had been defined. He was referred to page 25 of the Plan but GW feels still not sufficiently clear. JA suggested they produce some alternatives words 
GW – feels should define previously developed land – JA asked for a sentence to assist

CH requested assistance with spotting jargon used which might need definition for the public
JS stressed that the Plan needs to be clear for the community/public but later the document may be split for use by planners

All present agreed needed to keep ‘story’ to explain the process

DH – i) Enquired who will receive the appendices. JA explained that all will be available on the website and at the exhibition

ii) Queried the selection of photos as he felt some specific features had been overlooked i.e. river valleys, ridges etc. CH pointed out that there are also photos in other documents e.g. LLCA and village profiles and GP advised that he will be reviewing photos for inclusion in the LLCA section next week.
GW – 

i) LA5 page 29 - need relevant references 

ii) SF4 page 34 open spaces – need maps of existing open spaces to monitor
iii) HO5 page 41 Exception sites – why have Gerrans and Veryan been omitted as the percentage figures from Q2 indicate should be included. He stated they were included in Carrick and emerging Local Plan so felt RNP cannot differ. JA explained that the SG had previously given consideration to varying the approach to planning on a parish by parish basis. This had only applied to question 13 in Q2 as answers elsewhere were conclusive. However, having analysed the results it was clear that there was no clear preference for either building on the edge of existing villages or for allowing small developments outside village boundaries but well integrated with groups of existing houses (hamlets). Therefore JA proposed that both options be given equal status in the plan which would mean adding Gerrans and Veryan to the policy. Seconded GW. Agreed unanimously with a request that  the Chairman advise Parish Councils of this as part of the consultation process commencing 3 August.
JA requested assistance with defining smaller settlements

GP advised that Collette Holden of AONB has produced a document ‘Judging landscape capacity’ which is currently under consideration by CC and if adopted will assist the RNP however CH expressed the opinion that it may be too onerous for small developments and it was agreed to refer to RL to decide when reasonable to apply
b) Process to finalise the document

JA explained that prior to 3rd August he would incorporate the small changes already advised together with the SG input and, if received in time, RL’s feedback.

JA will also be adding documents to the website and wants to create a place on the site to give credit to all the many volunteers.

CH proposed and all agreed that any SG comments should be with JA by Wednesday 23rd July and also that they accepted the draft as presented
It was agreed that even if the response from NPIER is received before 3rd August it should be included in Consultation feedback

c) The Consultation Period process
JS explained the process and advised the latest letter for distribution also explains this. He feels that during the week long exhibition at least 2 SG members should be available to speak with attendees. Also attendance at 3 local events is being organised by CH who will also require assistance.
JS announced 2 open MT meetings to be held on 22nd and 31st July which SG members can attend and DH requested that an email be sent to all SG members with details of the locations and times which JA agreed to arrange
9. AOB

Having distributed copies of a recent article in The Guardian about second homes in the Lake District CW urged the SG to contact Andrew George, Lib Dem MP for St Ives, who is tabling a private members bill in an attempt to control second homes. JS offered to send an email expressing an interest on behalf of the Plan.

Note: CW left the meeting at 8.45pm

BW wanted the SG to be aware of an application for a heliport in St Mawes where there is concern about the possible noise and smell pollution.
JA handed out batches of letters for distribution together with posters for display in each parish.
Meeting closed at 8.50pm
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